
Copyright © 2025 Fisher Phillips LLP. All Rights Reserved.
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We’ve written before about a proposal in New York that would permit gig companies to pay into a

benefit fund for workers allowing them freedom to develop portable benefits; now, Washington state

is considering a similar concept. House Bill 2109, introduced in this legislative session, would take a

giant leap by creating portable, prorated, universal benefits for workers in the sharing economy.

 Proposed by Washington state Rep. Jessyn Farrell (D), the bill would require sharing economy

companies to contribute money toward a benefits system for independent contractors who work on

their platforms. According to a report from the Pew Charitable trusts, she says the law would

“maintain the flexibility employees and employers like about contingent work.”

Technically, the bill would require any “contracting agent” that facilitates the provision of services by

at least 50 individual workers in a consecutive 12-month period to contribute funds to qualified

benefit providers to provide benefits to its workers. The contribution amount would be the lesser of

25 percent of the total fee collected from the consumer for each transaction of services provided or

six dollars for every hour that the worker provided services to the consumer. If determined per hour,

the determination must be prorated per minute. The proposed law would allow companies to add

this amount to the invoice or billing submitted to the consumer for the services.

In keeping with the a la carte menu of options that many have grown accustomed to, the bill would

require qualified benefit providers to solicit input from workers on their choice of benefits, and must

allow workers to choose from available benefits or allocate the contributions among a menu that

includes health insurance, paid time off, retirement benefits, or other benefits. 

Unfortunately, the bill would not go as far as the Handy proposal pending in New York. Whereas that

bill would permit the creation of such a benefits system in exchange for gig workers agreeing that

they are independent contractors, this bill would not solve the misclassification debate in

Washington. Instead, it would merely block workers and government agencies from considering the

benefits system set up by the bill when determining classification status under a series of state

laws. So while it would be a step in the right direction, and would afford sharing economy

companies a measure of protection in the misclassification field, it wouldn’t be a magic bullet.

We’ll continue to monitor this, and other similar portable benefit bills we expect to see in the near

future, on the blog.

https://www.fisherphillips.com/gig-employer/handy-proposal-may-solve-sharing-economy-business
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?BillNumber=2109&Year=2017
http://www.pewtrusts.org/en/research-and-analysis/blogs/stateline/2017/02/22/with-growth-of-the-gig-economy-states-rethink-how-workers-get-benefits
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